

Newsletter 23rd June 2023

Dear parents

You will have seen the notice that Governors have opened a consultation on conversion to academy status and joining Ashmole Trust. Please take part in the consultation by mailing any comments (positive and negative) or questions to consultation@osidge.net. More information can be found on our website

https://www.osidgeschool.org/academisation/

Please do not park on corners of roads around Cecil Road. This creates hazards for children crossing and cars trying to get around corners.

I've just come from the EY and KS1 sports day on the field. What a lovely morning it was seeing the children trying their best and putting in effort into their sporting skills. With so much focus on other curriculum areas, it is easy to overlook the importance and benefits that come with promoting and encouraging our children to be as active as possible. As adults we know it is good for our physical and mental health – it is doubly important for children as their bodies, muscles and minds grow. While the weather is nice, make the most of the wonderful great playgrounds, parks and green space we have in London to get out and explore together! My thanks as ever to Mrs Littleford for the sterling work she does keeping our PE agenda active!

Just 2 weeks until the summer fair (8th July!!). We need volunteers! By as many people as possible getting involved it makes it easier for everyone and helps to raise money for the school. *Please* get back to your class rep to let them know you can help on the day. We need donations too! Please see the box in this newsletter and OSA Newsletter for what, where, when and how to give your donations. All money raised will be going towards improving our IT provision at school.

Reception and Y4 each treated us to wonderful productions. Reception sharing with us a few reminders of their topics from the year while Y4's production focused on the importance of saving wildlife in the ocean through some very clever poet dialogue, music and dance. A huge well done to all the children and a very big thank you to all the staff for preparing the so well.

While it may have been recently been healthy eating week (fab vegi pizzas Y2!), Y3 had a lovely treat at their chocolate workshop finding out about the science and geography of chocolate while learning healthy ways to enjoy it. Funnily enough there was none left for me...

Have a good weekend! Jen Brodkin

Diary

June 2023

29th 3 Store trip 5D 30^{th} 3 Store trip 5M

July 2023

3rd KS2 Sports Week 5th Year 1 Show 9.15 6th London Zoo Year 3 8th Summer Fair 12 – 3pm

10th School Journey talk Year 5 parents

11th Year 6 Play cast A 12^{th} **Trent Park Reception**

July 2023

13th Year 6 Play cast B 14th Parent Support Group 19th Leavers ceremony Year 6 19th Year 6 leavers event after school

21st **Last day of Term**

September 2023

1st Inset day school closed 4th Inset day school closed 5th First day back for pupils



School Sports Event

Sports week for KS2 week beginning 3rd July



Pupils will participate in various activities throughout the week - no parent attendance

Osidge Summer Fun day

Cake Stall

Please support the cake stall by bringing in your homemade bakes on the day.









Plant stall

Please bring in any seedling/plant donations for the plant stall on Friday 7 July (drop off or pick up).

Book stall

Please save your preloved /second hand kids books and bring them in from Monday 3rd July (drop off or pick up).





Tombola

Please bring in **new** and **unopened** bottles, jars and tins for the tombola from Monday 3rd July

All Donations can be taken to the school office









Bookings for instrumental music tuition for the Autumn term 2023 are now open.

New parents: https://beatrust.org.uk/enrol/school-based-instrumental-lessons/

Here you can register for an account and apply for lessons.

The deadline for new students to enrol is midnight on the 7th July.

_______arents please wait until you receive information from BEAT notifying you how to pay for next term. You will be notified by email, you do not need to re-enrol.

Guitar, woodwind and recorder lessons are **NOT** booked through BEAT

Contact Jane McNeill for woodwind & recorder lessons on 07530 228982

Contact Finn for guitar lessons on

Science Share:

https://www.osidgeschool.org/blog/british-science-week-2/

Healthy Eating Week:

https://www.osidgeschool.org/blog/healthy-eating-week-2023/

Year 5's Assembly:

https://www.osidgeschool.org/blog/year-5s-assembly/

Road Safety Workshop:

https://www.osidgeschool.org/blog/year-5s-and-year-6s-road-safety-workshop/